
 

 

CONTACT US 

The Universalist Church 

433 Fern Street 

West Hartford, CT 06107 

 

 
Phone: 860-233-3669 

Fax: 860-570-1205 

 

E-mail: 

admin@westhartforduu.org 

 

aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ {ǘŀũτусл-ноо-оссф 

aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ   wŜǾΦ 5ǊΦ !ŘŀƳ wƻōŜǊǎƳƛǘƘ  ŜȄǘΦ млп  ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊϪǿŜǎǘƘŀǊǜƻǊŘǳǳΦƻǊƎ 

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ  wŜǾΦ Wƻȅ /ƘǊƛǎǝ tǊȊŜǎǘǿƻǊ ŜȄǘΦ млн  ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊϪǿŜǎǘƘŀǊǜƻǊŘǳǳΦƻǊƎ 

5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ aǳǎƛŎ  ¢ŜŘ IƛƴŜ   ŜȄǘΦ млт  ǘƘƛƴŜϪǿŜǎǘƘŀǊǜƻǊŘǳǳΦƻǊƎ 

/ƘǳǊŎƘ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊ  [ƛǎŀ {ƎŀƳōƻǝ   ŜȄǘΦ млс  ŀŘƳƛƴϪǿŜǎǘƘŀǊǜƻǊŘǳǳΦƻǊƎ  

.ƻƻƪƪŜŜǇŜǊ    [ƛȄƛŀƴƎ ·ƛŀƻ    ŜȄǘΦ мло  ōƻƻƪƪŜŜǇŜǊϪǿŜǎǘƘŀǊǜƻǊŘǳǳΦƻǊƎ 

wŜƭƛƎƛƻǳǎ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƻǊ  5ŀƴ .ƻǳŎƘŀǊŘ   ŜȄǘΦ ммм  [w9ϪǿŜǎǘƘŀǊǜƻǊŘǳǳΦƻǊƎ 

CƻƻŘ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ           [ƛȊ Iŀƭƭŀ-aŀǩƴƎƭȅ                        ŜȄǘΦ млф               ŦƻƻŘ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅϪǿŜǎǘƘŀǊǜƻǊŘǳǳΦƻǊƎ  

¸ƻǳǘƘ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊ   wǳǘƘ 5Ǌƻǎǘ    

¸ƻǳǘƘ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊ   [ǳŎŀǎ {ƳƛǘƘ-IƻǊƴ   

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ   tŜǘŜ .ŜƎƛƴ 

/ǳǎǘƻŘƛŀƴ   [ŀƳōŜǊǘ [ŀƛƴƎ    

{ŜȄǘƻƴ    YŀǘƘȅ !ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ  

²ŜōǎƛǘŜ 9ŘƛǘƻǊ   /ƛƴŘȅ {ŎƘŀŦŜǊ 

{ƻŎƛŀƭ aŜŘƛŀ 9ŘƛǘƻǊ  IŜǊō 9ƳŀƴǳŜƭǎƻƴ 

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 9ŘƛǘƻǊ  [ƛǎŀ {ƳƛǘƘ-IƻǊƴ 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ [ƛōǊŀǊƛŀƴ  bŀƴ wƻƎŜǊǎ   

May Newsletter Deadline is  

Wednesday, May 16 

 

 

 

     Mˁ˙ 2018  
Mˏˎ˔ˈˌ˙ N˅˗˓ˌ˅˔˔˅˒ 

Thank you! 
 
There is something wonderful about starting a message to you all with those 
two words: I canõt imagine a better way to begin than in gratitude. I also canõt 
imagine a better way to have celebrated our congregation on Sunday, April 
29th, than with one service about our membership and another about our 
ministry together! I hope that the day was wonderful for you all as well, 
wherever you were, whatever you were doing. If you werenõt able to be in 
worship, youõll find the services recorded and posted to our website.  
 
Weõve had a really wonderful start to 2018, from worship to classes to how 
we make a difference in the world. And, while May will be less eventful than 
March and April, weõve still plenty to look forward to in the coming months: 
powerful worship services, our Annual Meeting on May 20th, and our 
Flower Communion & Cookout on the first Sunday in June to kick off our 
summer season. 
 
I know that, historically, you havenõt had many services offered by your 
ministers during the summer. Weõre going to do something a bit different 
this summer, because I canõt quite imagine not being here with you all for 
two or three months! Iõm going to be preaching twice a month this summer. 
Rev. Joy Christi will be in the pulpit at least once a month as well. Weõll bring 
in some guest preachers, too. Iõll be sure to take some time each month to 
rest and relax so that I can explore my new home state as well as be ready for 
the fall.  
 
For many of you, having worship available all summer here on Fern Street is 
a bit new and different. I expect you all to enjoy your summers, too, with 
travels and lazy summer days at home. I hope that youõll also come to 
worship when youõre in town, when you need some inspiration, when you 
miss seeing these faces and hearing these voices. As youõre making your 
summer plans, keep the Universalist Church in the mix! I will be looking 
forward to seeing you here.  
 
Faithfully and thankfully, 

Ministerõs Reflections 
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aŀȅ с 

{h{ WǳǎǝŎŜ 
wŜǾΦ 5ǊΦ !ŘŀƳ wƻōŜǊǎƳƛǘƘ 

 

aŀȅ мо 

.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ¸ƻǳǊ hǿƴ 
¢ƘŜƻƭƻƎȅ 
±ƛǾƛŀƴ /ŀǊƭǎƻƴ 

5ƻƴ wŜƛŎƘƭŜǊ 

LǊŀŘƧ aŜƘǊƳŀƴŜǎƘ 
 

aŀȅ нл 

/ƻƳƛƴƎ ƻŦ !ƎŜ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
wŜǾΦ 5ǊΦ !ŘŀƳ wƻōŜǊǎƳƛǘƘ 

5ŀƴ .ƻǳŎƘŀǊŘ 
 

aŀȅ нт 
wŜǾΦ 5ǊΦ !ŘŀƳ wƻōŜǊǎƳƛǘƘ 

 

The Universalist  

 

Reverend Adam 



 

 

Dear Friends, 
 
Itõs just about Earth Day as I 
write this and Iõve been 
thinking a lot about nature 
and our planet lately. The 
Youth Group chose it as a 
convenient theme for Youth 
Sunday this year, and their 
desire to jump right into that 
topic was inspiring to me. 
News about our environment 
and the natural world can be 
as discouraging as the rest of 
the developments we find in 
our news feeds. As is often 
the case, I find myself 
wondering over the practical 
side of what this means to me 
as a UU. What does 
respecting the interdependent 
web of life really equate to on 
a daily basis, and is that the 
only principle in play here? 
 
Of course this has led to me 
auditing my lifestyle and the 
things I habitually do or use. 
Our lifestyles today in 2018 
make it difficult to be green. 
Weõve done some the 
obvious things in our 
household (like energy 
efficient bulbs and 
appliances), and even some 
bigger things (like install solar 
panels on our roof). We have 
no use for lawn chemicals, 
and stare daggers at neighbors 
who do. But the devil is in the 
details, right? 
 
For a family with young 
children, nearly everything we 
consume is marketed to be 

easy, convenient, and almost 
always disposable. Itõs 
probably impossible to òopt 
outó without making a full 
time job of it! So how do our 
values translate here into our 
everyday lives? 
 
For me the answer isnõt 
totally clear yet, but it does 
begin with curiosity, and a 
desire to learn more about my 
own impact on the world 
around me. For instance, we 
love the idea of a plug-in car, 
but how is our electricity 
generated? Is it coal? Do you 
know? (For the record, itõs very 
difficult to determine this from 
Eversourceõs website. I think most 
of our power is nuclear in CT.) 
Sometimes our search for 
truth actually falls to the 
tangible things like this. As 
my patience begins to unravel 
waiting for some spring 
warmth, a whole new 
question over our impact on 
the environment and weather 
begins to form.  

 

 
Letõs try to consider some of 
these things as we eagerly try 
to soak up whatever sun 
comes our way! 
 
Yours in faith, 
 
Dan 

Dan Bouchard 

Religious Educator 

 

Religious Education 

 

 

 
/!wLbD aLbL{¢wL9{ 

/ŀǊŜ ¢ŜŀƳ                             

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ YŀǘΥ ŎŀǊŜǘŜŀƳϪǿŜǎǘƘŀǊǜƻǊŘǳǳΦƻǊƎ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  
¢ƘƻǎŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ 
ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘǎΣ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜŀƭǎ ŦƻǊ ǎƛŎƪ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ 
ƴŜŜŘǎΦ  IŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ 
 

{Ƙŀǿƭ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ                                  

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5ŀǿƴΥ ŀǳǊƻǊŀȊƛƭƭƛŎƘϪŀƻƭΦŎƻƳ 

aŜŜǘǎ ǘƘƛǊŘ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ƻŦ ƪƴƛǧŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŎǊƻŎƘŜǘŜǊǎ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ƻŦ 
ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǎƘŀǿƭǎ ŦƻǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ǝƳŜǎ 
ƻŦ ƧƻȅΣ ŎǊƛǎƛǎΣ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎΣ ōƛǊǘƘΣ ŘŜŀǘƘΣ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇΦ IƻǇŜǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǿƻǾŜƴ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƘŀǿƭǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ 
ŀǿŀȅ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǇŜŀŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎƛǇƛŜƴǘǎΦ  
 

¢ƻǳŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ IŀƴŘ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ                 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ WǳŘȅΥ ƧǳŘȅōǳǎŎƘϪǎƴŜǘΦƴŜǘ 

aŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǊŜŀŎƘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ŜƭŘŜǊƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ 
Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘƭȅ ŀǧŜƴŘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ƻŦ 
ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴΦ  !ŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊƛƴƎ 
ƅƻǿŜǊǎΣ ǎǘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ōȅ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜ 
ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŦŜŜƭ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎŀƭƛǎǘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 
 

YƴƛǩƴƎ DǊƻǳǇ                                          

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ aƻƴƛŎŀΥ ƳƻƴƛŎŀǇǊŜǎǝŀƴƴƛптϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

¢ƘŜ ŘŀȅǝƳŜ ƪƴƛǩƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƳŜŜǘǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ 
мн ƴƻƻƴ ǘƻ н ǇƳΦ ²Ŝ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴϥǎ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ƅƻƻǊΦ 
 

 

CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ IƻǳǊ ¢ŜŀƳ 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ WŜũΥ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇϪǿŜǎǘƘŀǊǜƻǊŘǳǳΦƻǊƎ 

hǊƎŀƴƛȊŜǎ ŎƻũŜŜΣ ŎŀƪŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƻƪƛŜǎ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ŜǾŜǊȅ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 
²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƭƛƎƘǘ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀōƻǳǘ ŬǾŜ ǝƳŜǎ ŀ ȅŜŀǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǘŜŀƳ 
ŀƛƳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇǎ ŀƳƻƴƎ 
ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘŜƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 
 
 

{9w±L/9 ϧ {h/L![ h¦¢w9!/I 
 

CƻƻŘ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ                                 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ aŀǊƛŀΥ ǎƎŀƳōƻǝϪŎƻƳŎŀǎǘΦƴŜǘ 

¢ƘŜ CƻƻŘ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ŀƛƳǎ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜǊ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ǘƻ ƴƻǳǊƛǎƘ ǘƘŜ ǳƴŘŜǊǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŜƴǊƛŎƘ ŀƴŘ 
ǘǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ōȅ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘΦ 
 

{h{ WǳǎǝŎŜ                             

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ [ƻǳƛǎŜΥ ōǊƛƴǘƻƴψƭƻǳƛǎŜϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻƳ 

aŜŜǘǎ ƻƴ ǇǊŜŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ уΥпр 

{h{ WǳǎǝŎŜ ό{ǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ hƴ ǘƘŜ {ƛŘŜ ƻŦ WǳǎǝŎŜύ ŀƛƳǎ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀƴ 
ŀǊƳ ƻŦ ǾƛǎǳŀƭΣ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ŀŘǾƻŎŀŎȅ ƛƴ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƧǳǎǝŎŜ 
ŀŎǝƻƴΦ  

w9[LDLh¦{ 95¦/!¢Lhb 

w9 /ƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴǎ 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5ŜōΥ ŘƪƭŜƛƴǊƻŎƪϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǘŜŀƳ ŀƛƳǎ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŦŜǿŜǊ ŀŘǾŀƴǘŀƎŜǎ 
ǘƘŀƴ Řƻ ƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎΦ  tŀǎǘ ŜũƻǊǘǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ bŀǝǾŜ 
!ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ǿƛŀ IŀǿƪǿƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ IŀǊǜƻǊŘΩǎ 
{ŀƴŎƘŜȊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 
 

{ŜƴƛƻǊ IƛƎƘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊǎ  

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5ŀƴΥ ŘōƻǳŎƘŀǊŘϪǿŜǎǘƘŀǊǜƻǊŘǳǳΦƻǊƎ 

aŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ŀ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǾƛōǊŀƴǘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƘƛƎƘ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ¦¦ ŦŀƛǘƘ 
ŀƴŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎΦ 
 

!Řǳƭǘ 9ƴǊƛŎƘƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ 9ȄǇƭƻǊŀǝƻƴ 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ !ƴƴŜΥ ŀōŀƛƭŜȅотфϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

!99Ωǎ ŜũƻǊǘǎ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛŘŜŀǎ 
ŀƴŘ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ōȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭǎΣ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 
ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ǘƻ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 
 

twhDw!a{ ϧ /haa¦bL¢¸ 

²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ /ƛǊŎƭŜ                    

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ [ƛƴŘŀΥ ƭǎŎŀŎŎƻупфϪŀƻƭΦŎƻƳ 

aŜŜǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ 

²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ /ƛǊŎƭŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ƎƛǾŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǿƻƳŜƴ 
ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŀƎŜǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘΣ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴΣ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪΣ ǘƻ ōŜ ƘŜŀǊŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ 
ŜƴƘŀƴŎŜ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƛǊƛǘ ƻŦ ƘŜŀǊǜŜƭǘ ŀƴŘ 
ƳƛƴŘŦǳƭ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎΦ  
 

aŜƴΩǎ DǊƻǳǇ                            

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5ŀǾƛŘΥ ǿŀŘǎǘŘǎнϪŎƻȄΦƴŜǘ 

aŜŜǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǳǊǘƘ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ 

!ǘ ǝƳŜǎΣ ƳŜƴΩǎ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ ŘŜŜǇŜƴǎ ōŜǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ 
ŀƳƻƴƎ ƳŜƴΦ  ¢ƘŜƴ ŀƎŀƛƴΣ ǎƻƳŜǝƳŜǎ ȅƻǳ Ƨǳǎǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ŀ 
ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ƎŀƳŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƳŜƴΩǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŘƻŜǎ ōƻǘƘ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ƎŜǘ 
ŀǿŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŜƴΩǎ wŜǘǊŜŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎǇǊƛƴƎΦ 
 

{Ƴŀƭƭ DǊƻǳǇ /ƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴǎ     

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ !ƴƴŜΥ ǎƳŀƭƭƎǊƻǳǇǎϪǿŜǎǘƘŀǊǜƻǊŘǳǳΦƻǊƎ 

aŜŜǘ ŀǘ ǇǊŜŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜŘ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǝƳŜǎ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀƛƳ ǘƻ 
ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŜǇŜƴ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǝƻƴǎ ŀƳƻƴƎǎǘ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ 
ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘŜŘ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴǎ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ƛƴ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ 
ƎǊƻǳǇ ǎŜǩƴƎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜǎ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƅŜŎǝƻƴΣ 
ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘǎ ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴǝŀƭƛǘȅΣ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǎǘŜǊǎ ƎƻƻŘ ƭƛǎǘŜƴƛƴƎΦ 
 

{ƘƻǊǘ {ǘƻǊȅ 5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ 

/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ !ƴƴŜΥ ŀōŀƛƭŜȅотфϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

aŜŜǘǎ ǘƘŜ нƴŘ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŀǘ оΥмр ǇƳ ŦƻǊ ŀ  

ƭƛǾŜƭȅ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀƴŀƭȅǎƛǎ ƻŦ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ ǎǘƻǊȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ 
²ƻƳŜƴ ŀƴŘ CƛŎǝƻƴΥ {ǘƻǊƛŜǎ ōȅ ŀƴŘ !ōƻǳǘ ²ƻƳŜƴΦ 
 

 

 

Church Resources 

mailto:smallgroups@westhartforduu.org


 

 

 

Youth Sunday 

Don't it always seem to go  

That you don't know what you've got ñTill it's gone  

                          They paved paradise  

                          And put up a parking lot   

                                        ~Joni Mitchell  

 

 

 

Stewardship 

Long-term Stewardship Q&A. On Sunday April 29 the Stewardship Team held a Q&A session to educate 
members about the UUAõs Wake Now Our Vision (WNOV) matching funds campaign.  By including the 
Universalist Church of West Hartford in their estate plans, members and friends can give the Church immediate 
gifts through this matching funds challenge. 
 
The match is sponsored by a very generous UU congregation that will provide legacy-giving dollars through the 
WNOV program, which will honor each legacy gift to our church with a 10% match (of up to $10,000 per 
gift).  The beauty of the program is that, although a gift might not be received for 5, 10, 20 years or more, 
matching amounts will be paid within the next two years. These matching funds are unrestricted and can be 
allocated by the congregation for operating, capital, or endowment purposes at our discretion. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The WNOV program is directly linked to the Stewardship Teamõs continued revitalization of our long-term 
legacy giving program, the Third Century Society, previously called the Wallace Fiske Society.  We want members to 
know how to give long-term support to the church through their wills and beneficiary designations on life 
insurance policies and IRAs.   

 
In the coming weeks we will tell you more about this type of giving. We hope that you will consider participating 
with a gift that will help us live out the vision and mission of the Universalist Church of West Hartford, as we 
move to our third century as a religious community in 2021. If you are interested in learning more but 
werenõt able to attend the program on April 29, please contact Lisa Sgamboti in the office (860-233- 3669 ext 
106) to have a member of the Stewardship Committee contact you.  

 
 



 

 

 

History of Our Church: Part 6 

On Thursday afternoon, July 
31, 1930, 200 members of the Church 
of the Redeemer gathered to lay the 
cornerstone of the new building at 
433 Fern Street. The steel framework 
of this new church building rose 
above the men and women sitting on 
benches, many of whom remembered 
the opening of their new church on 
Asylum Avenue just 24 years before.   

The Hartford Fire Insurance 
Company bought the building to raze 
it so that Broad Street could be 
extended to Garden Street to 
improve travel for its expanding 
number of employees. The 
congregants took the money to the 
suburbs, to a town of 25,000 and a 
street on which no residence had yet 
been built.  Just north of the church, 
developer John Linsky had bought 62 
acres in 1927 and went on to build 
over 200 homes, but when the Fern 
Street Church was built, the land was 
just being subdivided. 

The Rev. Richard H. 
McLaughlin was joined by Rev. 
Norwood Foster of the Norwich 
Unitarian Church for the 

Invocation.  Music Director and 
organist Esther Nelson (Ellison) 
directed a quartet and led the 
congregation in several hymns. Rev. 
Stanley Crosland, of the Broadview 
Congregational Community Church 
in Hartford, spoke about the 
significance of the day for the 
community. 

Rev. McLaughlin called on 
President of the Social Benevolent 
Society, Mrs. Francis E. Harper, to 
speak on behalf of the church 
women .  Deacon James H. Morgan 
told the congregants what the 
deacons had chosen to put in the 
copper box that they put inside the 
cornerstone. The copper box 
included sermons, records of church 
history, a copy of the Connecticut 
Courant from 1764, and copies of the two 
main Hartford newspapers on July 31, 
1931, the Hartford Times and the 
Hartford Courant.  They also included one 
of Rev. McLaughlinõs sermons, a history of 
the Church of the Redeemer, architectural 
drawings of the new church, a list of all the 
church societies, and a program from that 
dayõs gathering.   

Rev. McLaughlin gave a 
sermon, he blessed the cornerstone 
òto the service of God and humanityó 
and then used a trowel to spread the 
cement that held the cornerstone in 
place. He closed the service with a 
prayer, benediction and a hymn sung 
by all those in attendance. 

Just nine months later, on 
Easter 1931, church members held 
their first service in the 
sanctuary.  The Colonial style church, 
designed by Walter Crabtree, was 
patterned after a colonial style church 
in Old Lyme.  Crabtree designed it to 
seat about 400 and included a balcony 
for the organ and choir. They moved 
the organ and the stained glass 

windows from the Asylum Avenue 
Church.  

In the context of the 
beginning of the Great Depression, 
building this church provided jobs for 
many workers over the next 
months.  The congregation paid 
$185,000 for the land, building and 
furnishings for the Fern Street 
Church. The congregation did not 
need a mortgage because of the sale 
of the Asylum Avenue Church. 

Rev. McLaughlin (1923-1932), 
brought the church here with a bold 
new idea that it was òA church for 

the community and a community 
program.ó  The idea that the church 
would dedicate itself to social action 
and its responsibility to the 
community began with this new 
building. 
 
Tracey Wilson 
 

 

 

Standing on the Side of  Justice encourages you to attend our worship service and 
panel discussion afterward on Sunday, May 6th, as women within and beyond our 
congregation call us into understanding and justice for women and girls. In the past 
year, we have seen #MeToo and other calls to awareness and action out in the world. 
This is a time for us to lift up the experiences and voices of  women in worship for 
truthtelling, transformation, and a way forward in hope. 

I look forward to hearing these powerful voices in worship with you. 

Rev. Adam 


